Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Virtual Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2021
The SBDM meeting began at 3:30pm. Members present were Tim Mudd, Morgan Cross, Roger Henson, Amy Key, Ashley Atcher, David Headspeth, and Melissa Nepi. 
Council reviewed the current agenda. Amy Key made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Ashley Atcher.  All were in consensus. 
Council reviewed the January meeting minutes. David Headspeth made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Roger Henson.  All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date. 
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s Report with Council members including the following information: 
· Enrollment- MES currently has 481 students enrolled. 
Tim Mudd shared MES updates:
· NTI- virtual learning has taken place due to inclement weather. Mr. Mudd has been completing teacher observations this week virtually. He did report that as a whole, participation is down during this NTI phase in comparison to the fall. 
· Group B Valentine parties have been scheduled for 2/24/21.
· Star data scores were provided to parents. Some scores have gone down, however that was expected. 
Tim Mudd shared upcoming  events:
· The MES Spring Book Fair is March 1st-11th.
· There will be no school on March 5th or March 12th.
Tim Mudd presented to council an update on Budget Reports. Attached are current budgets for Section 6, General Funds.  Teachers will have until March 15th to spend instructional monies from Section 6 Funds.  
Tim Mudd gave an update on COVID-19 at MES.  Kroger will be providing the 2nd round of the COVID-19 vaccines to the EIS staff on March 5th. 
Tim Mudd reported on student plans and re-entry for students to a 4 day a week schedule. 
Kelli Bush will be meeting with SBDM staff members and parent representatives over the next couple of weeks to discuss bringing students back to school for 4 days a week.
Tim Mudd provided an update on the status of the 21-22 Professional Development Plan. Amy Key made a motion to approve the plan; the motion was seconded by  Morgan Cross.  All were in agreement. 
Tim Mudd presented the 21-22 school calendar list to council which is an easier version to read than the one presented at the last meeting.  He reported there are still many unknowns about the upcoming school year. 
Tim Mudd gave an update on KPREP testing for 2021. A decision has not been officially made at this time.  It is expected to be determined next week.  He will have further information at the next meeting. 
Tim Mudd presented to council an update on summer school and early release days for 21-22. At this time, the district has not made a decision on whether or not they will be offering summer school this year. Discussions have taken place but a decision has not been made. Melissa Nepi reported that she believes that the students that are behind academically and struggling should be offered summer school first, prior to all other students. Ashley Atcher reported that she feels that it should be offered to those students that aren’t receiving academic/social/emotional support at home. David Headspeth also reported that he was in support of the idea of providing summer school this year. Also, Tim Mudd stated that the EIS district could possibly approve to have early release days next year in which meetings could take place, planning opportunities, etc. All parent representatives were in support of this idea.  
Tim Mudd discussed the March agenda.  Discussion will take place at that meeting  regarding timelines for staff and student placement/allocations, use of school space, and 21-22 budgets.  
The next regular scheduled meeting date is March 18th at 3:30 pm.  Please note that this meeting will be in person and will be held in the MES library.  Masks and social distancing will be required. 
Morgan Cross made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Amy Key seconded the motion.  All were in agreement. The meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm. 
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